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Tuesday 22 October 2019 Term 4 Week 2 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

TERM 4 

Week 3   2020 Kindy Orientation Begins 
 
Friday 8 November Casuarina Cup 

Tuesday 12 November Hockey Gala Day 

19-24 November  School Spectacular—Sydney 

Wednesday 27 November    KIMP Dreamworld 

Friday 6 December  KIMP night markets 

Tuesday 3 December Year 6 Orientation - Kingscliff HS, 
 
Monday 9 December Kindy, Year 1&2 Awards 

Wednesday 11 December  9.30—Stage 2 Awards 
    12.00—Stage 3 Awards 
 
Thursday 12 December Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

Friday 13 December Colour Run 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Whole School  11:45am Monday weekly 

ES1  - Kinder  11:50am  Wednesday odd weeks  

STAGE 1 - Yr 1 & 2 12:45pm Thursday odd weeks 

STAGE 2 - Yr 3 & 4 12:30pm  Thursday even weeks 

STAGE 3 - Yr 5 & 6 12.00pm Wednesday even weeks 

 
PBL Winners Week 2 

 

 PRINCIPAL NEWS 
 

Moy Moy (hello) everyone. Term 4 is upon us and I hope you 
have all had a great start to the term. I have had such a wonderful 
experience, travelling to more than a dozen schools in Helsinki 
and Kokkola, Finland, speaking to school Principals, students, 
teachers, university professors and ministry of education  
personnel, learning more about what makes their system one of 
the best in the world. While I will be sharing some of my  
reflections over time, however, I will say that NSW is held in very 
high regard with their Finnish counterparts. The influence of  
Pasi Salhsburg, previously Minister of Education in Finland, now 
employed by DoE, is evident in our system. The designs of many 
of the new schools across the state allow for integrated learning, 
use of a variety of learning modes, student centred options, as 
well as direct classroom and group teaching opportunities.  
Interesting fact: Outdoor play is highly valued and students have 
a 15 minute break between every lesson! 
 

Some amazing playgrounds! 
 

 

I’d like to thank Mrs Mirana and the executive team for leading 
the school in my absence. I appreciate the extra effort put in by 
everyone during that time. 
 

 

I look forward to the final term and all of the excitement it has to 
offer; 

Kingy Idol 
Kindergarten Orientation 
High school transition 
School Spectacular 
PSSA sport continuing 
Colour Run 
End of year Presentations 

 

Kiitos (thank you) for supporting our school. 
 

Diana Foley 
Principal 
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Tell them from me Survey 
This survey will close at the end of this week, if you haven't 
already please use the link opposite and complete this survey. 
 
Kindy Orientation 2020 
Our first session of Kindy Orientation for 2020 commences on 
Tuesday 29 November, 9.30-11.30.  If you haven't already  
enrolled please contact the office. 
 
Contact Details 
If you have recently changed your address, phone number or 
family situation could you please update your information at 
the office.  This is a department requirement but also enables 

us to contact you in an emergency. 
 
Spare Shorts 
We urgently require spare small shorts for the office to lend 
to students when toileting accidents occur.  If you have any 
spare second-hand shorts that could be donated, please  
forward to the School Office. 
 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.00pm 

 

This survey is designed to investigate the opinions of parents and 

Kingscliff Public School we have been exploring ways in which we 

 
This survey is designed to investigate the opinions of parents and 

s future WasteWise program. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Monday 8:30-9:30 & Wednesday 8:30-9:30 

ONLY 
 

Uniforms can be purchased outside of these times online via the 
PAYMENT tab (POP) on the school website, orders will be filled 
and delivered to students on the next available uniform shop 
day. Hats can be purchased any day. 

 

 

 

Current total raised to date is $10,000 
 

Please encourage your child to go online and create a profile, so 
far only 1/2 the school has profiles. Every student MUST  
create a profile to order their prize once fundraising closes. 
Important Dates 

Fundraising Closes:  Friday 8th November 201 9 

Colour Run EVENT:  Friday 1 3th December 201 9  

 

TTFM (Tell Them From Me) Survey 

The Tell Them From Me Survey is a  
complete evaluation system for measuring 
student engagement, well-being,  
classroom climate, and other factors known to 
affect learning outcomes. Information is  
captured from students, parents and teachers to  
inform school policy and practice.  
   
We surveyed students from Years 4 – 6 earlier this year and 
now it is the parents/carers turn to give us valuable feedback. 

To do this you need to type the web address below into your 
internet browser on your computer, ipad, tablet or mobile phone: 

www.nsw.tellthemfromme.com/kps19 

You will then get a series of questions to answer, which should 
take you about 15 mins.  Thank you for engaging in our School’s 
planning process. School Spectacular Lamington Drive 

 

 
Our Schools Spectacular dancers are running a  
lamington drive to help with the cost of their excursion. 
 

Order your soft, delicious Lamingtons today. Ask your friends and 
family if they would like some! 
 

Just $7 for half a dozen— 
Lamingtons sourced from Casino Bakery 

 

Orders need to be to the school office by 3pm on Wednesday 30th 
October. 
 

Pick up date for the lamingtons will be after 2pm on the 8th  
November from the office.

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/WGNMNKF
http://www.nsw.tellthemfromme.com/kps19
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CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each week  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:15 AM 

VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

 

We are always looking for new volunteers, if you are interested in 
helping even for just an hour once a term, please contact the office 

on 0266 741 467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 
EFTPOS—This is only for  Parents / Carers to use NOT children  
Online—via School Stream or the school website.  
Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  
Cash—correct money is appreciated. 
All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  
order details.  

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 24 October 

Kylie 

Thursday 31 October 

Kylie 

Friday 25 October 

Deb, Shae, Trish & Cath 

Friday 1 November 

Shae, Holly & Cath 

KIMP NEWS 
Week 2 and we are already well into rehearsing for 
the upcoming performances we have this term. It has been great to see 
everyone back at lessons and rehearsals...a huge thank you to Senior 
Band parents for making the effort to get everyone to school for our new 
start time on Tuesdays of 7.30am! It made a huge difference last week to 
how much time we were actually able to spend rehearsing . With over 50 
students in Senior Band now it is a big job to set up and pack up so every 
extra minute makes a big difference - I know it takes a big effort to get 
out in the mornings amidst everything else that goes on in a family so I 
really appreciate it. 
 

KIMP 2020 - I know! it will be here before we know it. In Week 4 our 
current Year 2 students will be treated to some KIMP demonstrations 
and will be given notes to take home regarding learning an instrument 
with KIMP in 2020. If your child is interested you will need to return the 
form in time and then I will do KIMP try outs where I try the students on 
various instruments and see what I think they would be most suited to. 
Older students are also encouraged to consider taking up an instrument 
next year. We have some exciting new opportunities next year with 
some new larger instruments so I am looking for some motivated  
students in the older grades! Please see me or email me if you are  
interested. 
 

Keyboard players, guitarists, bass players....KIMP WANTS YOU! At the 
end of this year we are losing some of our key senior players on these 
instruments so I am very keen to find some new players. Students on 
these instruments need to be having lessons with a teacher outside 
school and would need to be at a high enough level to be in one of the 
bands. if your child is learning keyboard, guitar or bass with a teacher 
and is interested please email me. 
  
KIMP accounts - your prompt payment of term 4 KIMP fees is  
appreciated as it enables the program to run smoothly. Many thanks for 
your help with this. 
  
Nicky Cooper 
nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 
       Book Club Issue 7 
       Closes  
     Thursday 31 October 
 
 
       Orders and payments only through  
     Book Club LOOP 

 
If you’d like more information about the Big Solar Fundraiser, 
please contact P&C Secretary Kathryn Lobascher 
at kathryn@lobascher.com.  
 

The offer runs until Friday 8 November. 
 

  
 
Bunnings BBQ P&C Fundraiser - Sunday 10 November 
 
Kingscliff Public School has been given the opportunity to 
hold a Bunnings BBQ. We are looking for volunteers - dads, mums, carers, 
grandparents, neighbours, friends, all welcome to volunteer. You can easily 
sign up here: 
  
https://signup.com/go/VrKbvAT 
Your support is much appreciated. 
 

 Kingscliff Public School P&C

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:kathryn@lobascher.com
https://signup.com/go/VrKbvAT
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THIS WEEK AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Last Friday Stage 1 attended a performance of Cinderalla at Murwillumbah Theatre Company 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


